Town of Bethlehem
Council meeting

Feb. 1, 2021 @ 7 p.m.

Present: Mayor Sandy McNab; Councilmen, Joe Price, Tommy Buchanan, Scott Morgan,
Bryan Bell and Doug Koestel; Clerk, Kathy Bridges; Attorney Ron Bennett

The meeting opened at 7:15 p.m. with a prayer by Joe Price.

Doug Koestel made the motion to approve the January minutes and with a second by Joe
Price the vote was unanimous.

Joe Price made the motion to sign the election ordinance and with a second by Bryan Bell
the motion passed unanimously.

The council discussed the playground equipment bids. Attorney Bennett informed if a
company installed the equipment, a lawsuit would fall on the company before the town. Doug
Koestel made the motion to accept the Childforms bid on mulch, timbers and a handicap ramp
and go with Korkat for the swingset and installation of the swingset. Joe Price seconded and the
vote was unanimous.

The council discussed park benches and agreed on purchasing 4, steel powder-coated. Joe
Price made the motion to purchase the 4 from Northgate-8Ft. arched back (#2J2Vv2354) which
listed at $888.85 each. Bryan Bell seconded and the vote was unanimous.

The Mayor said he would check with Baldwin on the timeline for the paving work.

At 7:55 the meeting ended.



